
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Private Bag 3029 
Rotorua 3046 
 
To all secondary school coaches and team managers 
NZSSAA 
 
 
Monday, 11 April 2016 
 
 

Good afternoon everyone, 

Further to our first newsletter update last week for the Podium NZ Secondary Schools Cross Country 

Championships in June last week, we would also like to reinforce that the venue for the event is on 

private land and we only have permission to access the venue and land for the formal event 

commencing on Friday 17 June from 1pm with the official course inspection. 

In respect of the private landowners and their respective operations, there is no provision at this 

stage for teams or individuals to access the venue or land for inspection or training in the lead up to 

the event. 

Thank you for your co-operation.  

 

Yours faithfully 

  

 
 
Jason Cameron & Christine Hutchison 
Run Rotorua 2016 
Organising Team Leads 
Podium New Zealand Secondary Schools Cross Country Championships 
 


